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NDHSCA Executive Committee 
announces the inductees to the 
2011 NDHSCA Hall of Fame as de-
termined at its recent NDHSCA Ex-
ecutive Committee Meeting.  

The recipients are Ron Carl-
son, Dallas Kopp, Leland Opp, 
Mike Schats and Randy Vigen.  

The inductees will be recog-
nized and receive awards during the 
2011 NDHSCA Coaches Conven-
tion, held on July 26-29, 2011 in 
Mandan. The Hall of Fame Awards 
will be presented at the Annual Ban-
quet on Thursday, July 28th. 
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The North Dakota High School 
Coaches Associationôs Executive Com-
mittee has made nominations for ballot-
ing for the Associationôs Vice President. 
The balloting will be conducted at the 
Annual Coaches Convention that will be 
held in Mandan, July 26th through July 
29th. 

The two candidates will be Steve 
Dunrud , who is presently assistant foot-

ball and assistant track & field coach at 
Bottineau High School. The second can-
didate is Lisa Strand who serves as 

head volleyball coach at Thompson High 
School. 

NDHSCA Vice 

Presidential Candidates 

2011 NDHSCA  

Hall of Fame 
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The Coach Education Commit-
tee held its final meeting for devel-
opment of the proposal for North 
Dakota Coaches in Minot on Friday, 
November 19th.  

The committee is represented 
by NDHSAA, NDHSCA, NDIAAA 
and NDCEL. The following details 
were sent to Member School Admin-
istrators, Class A Athletic Directors 
by Sherm Sylling; NDHSCA deter-
mined that coachesô communication 
would be via the Dakota Coach. 

Coach Education  

Committee Proposal 

NHSACA Inductees 

Hall of Fame 

The North Dakota High School 
Coaches Association Executive Commit-
tee selected Leon House, former head 

boysô and girlsô cross-country coach and 
assistant track & field coach at Mandan 
High School and Joel Howell, head 

boysô track & field coach and formerly 
head boysô basketball coach, head foot-
ball coach as inductees into the 2011 
National High School Athletic Coaches 
Association National Hall of Fame. The 
Awards will be presented at a noon 
luncheon on Tuesday, June 21st, 2011 at 
the NHSACA National Annual Meeting.  
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NDHSCA 2010-2011  Executive Committee 

 

Executive  
Secretary  
Gelaine  
Orvik  

3457 - 26th Ave. South 
Fargo, ND 58103 

 

 
 

Phone Numbers: 

(h) 701-237-9711 

(w) 701-298-4275  

cell 701 -367-8282  

gorvik@cableone.net 

 
Assistant  
Executive  
Secretary  

John  
Hutchison  

Box 110 

Northwood, ND 58267 
 

 
Phone Numbers: 

(h) 701-587-6319 

(w) 701-587-5221 

(f) 701-587-5423 

john.hutchison@sendit.nodak.edu 

 
Membership 

Chair  
Karen  
Hardie  

2472 Lilac Lane 
Fargo, ND 58103 

 

 
 
 

Phone Numbers: 

(h) 701-237-5624 

(w) 701-446-5224 

 (f) 701-446-5299   

hardiek@fargo.k12.nd.us  

 

Assistant  
Executive  
Secretary  

Randy  
Johnson  

701 Hwy. Drive #9 B 

Hazen, ND 58545 
 

    

Phone Numbers: 

(h) 701-748-5634 

(w) 701-748-2345 

(f) 701-748-2342 

randy.wa.johnson@sendit.nodak.edu 

 
Vice 

President  
Ralph  

Manley  

514 Meadow Lane 
Bismarck, ND  58054 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Phone Numbers: 

(h) 701-222-0090 

(w) 701-663-1658 

(f) 701-663-0471  

Ralph.manley@sendit.nodak.edu 

Lionsô Basketball Co-Chair  
   Jason Schwarz   (h) 701-852-6484 
     1108  11th Street SW (w) 701-857-4496 

      Minot, ND  58701   (f) 701-857-4508       
         jason.schwarz@sendit.nodak.edu  

 Mike Hendrickson (h) 701-293-3108 
      1408  57th Avenue South (w) 701-446-2043 
      Fargo, ND  58104 (f) 701-446-2899             
         hendrim@fargo.k12.nd.us  

   Optimistsô Volleyball Co-Chair s 
 Tim Wallstrum (h) 701-385-3376 
     P O Box 402 (w) 701-385-4996 
     Kenmare, ND 58746 (f) 701-385-4390 
               tim.wallstrum@sendit.nodak.edu  
 Lisa Strand (h) 701-599-2620 
     1511  7th Ave. NE (w) 701-599-2765 
     Thompson, ND 58278 (f) 701-599-2819 
         lisa.strand@sendit.nodak.edu  

 

Past President  

Carolyn  
Olson  

797  49th Ave. South 
Grand Forks, ND  

58201 
 

 

 
Phone Numbers: 

(h) 701-746-1369 

            (w) 701-746-2407 Ex.602 

(f) 701-746-2406 

carolyn.olson@gfschools.org 

 

President  

Dave 
Zittleman  

1500 Anns Place;  

Apt. #3 
Mandan, ND 58554 

 

 

 
Phone Numbers: 

(h) 701-471-1557 

(w) 701-323-4800 

(f) 701-323-4078 

dave_zittleman@bismarckschools.org 

 

President -
Elect  

Gregg  
Grinsteinner  
231 Carlson Street 

Dickinson, ND  58601 
 

 
 

Phone Numbers: 

(h) 701-483-0723 

(w) 701-483-6081 

(F) 701-483-1450 

gregg.grinsteinner@sendit.nodak.edu 

Immediate  
Past President  

Pete 
Moe  

1238 Custer Drive 

Washburn, ND  58577 

 
 
 

Phone Numbers: 

(h) 701-462-8145 

(w) 701-462-3221 

(f) 701-462-3561  

pmoe@beu.midco.net 

Shrine Football   
 Mike Berg   (h) 701-746-5170 
     2211 5th Avenue North (c) 701-213-0878 
     Grand Forks, ND 58203   
        bergfk@gmail.com  



 

Happy New Year from the 
North Dakota High School 

Coaches Association!  
 
I hope the holiday season was 

relaxing and refreshing as we head 
into the back half of the school year.    

Congratulations to all the fall 
sports State Champions, Coach of the 
Year recipients, and Senior Athlete of 
the Year winners! The competition for 
state championships was again very 
enjoyable to watch.   

As we move deeper into the win-
ter sports season I look forward to the 
district, regional and state competi-
tions. As always, there should be 
plenty of exciting state tournaments 
held throughout the great state of 
North Dakota. 

I would once again, encourage 
our coaches to continue to be active in 
your Association. Attending the state 
meetings and volunteering to serve on 
the advisory committees give you 
voice in your sport. The Association is 
also looking for volunteers to assist 
with hosting the NHSACA National 
Annual Meeting in Fargo in 2012. 

I challenge each coach to 
find a new member for the North 
Dakota High School Coaches As-
sociation. We have a very solid 
membership and have many 
benefits to offer the new and vet-
eran coach. Please check the 
membership application form for 
those benefits. Membership Ap-
p l i ca t io n  f o rms  ca n b e 
downloaded from the NDHSCA 
Website (ndhsca.com) and is also 
available in the Dakota Coach. 

One of the benefits of mem-
bership in the NDHSDCA is the 
summer coaches conven-
tion. This summer the convention 
will be held in Mandan at the Best 
Western Seven Seas on July 26-
29! This is a great educational 
experience and a great way to 
meet new and veteran coaches in 
your sport throughout the state.   

Good luck to all winter sports 
teams!  Think Spring! 

 
Dave Zittleman 

Presidentõs Message - Winter 2011 
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Dave Zittleman 

Your locally owned  

Burger King Restaurants  
are proud to sponsor the NDHSCA  

 

One of the benefits of 

membership in the 

NDHSCA is the summer 

coaches convention! 

 

Plan to attend! 

The website address has 

changed to 

www.ndhsca.com  

and has an  

updated look!   



 

Fritz Fell West Fargo HS 
Walt  Hatlestad Fargo North HS 
Glenn "Red" Jarrett Grand Forks Central HS 
L. Dwight Rafferty ND School for the Deaf 
Roger Snortland Langdon HS 
Delbert Triplett Lansford HS 
Otto Tyler Northwood HS 
Steve  Carnal Fargo Oak Grove HS 
Jack  Fisher Bismarck Simle JHS 
Charles Gremmels Dakota HS/Mayville State 
Curt  Hagness Fargo Oak Grove HS 
Donald  Hanson Mandan HS 
Gil Herbel Grafton HS 
Lonny Hutchison Northwood HS 
James Jeske Killdeer HS 
Ron Julson Richland HS 
Randeen Klusmann Kulm HS 
Bruce Larson Fargo North HS 
Nancy Larson DesLacs-Burlington HS 
Bob Leach Grand Forks Central HS 
James Legg McClusky HS 
Clint Lein Larimore HS 
Norlin Nelson New Rockford HS 
David O'Brien Bismarck St. Mary's HS 
Gary Olmsted Mandan HS 
Nick Olson Minot HS 
Chuck Peterson Fargo Oak Grove HS &  
  Mankato (MN) State University 
Jerry  Sheldon Fargo North HS 
Myron "Jim" Spitzer Hebron HS 
Vern  Spitzer West Fargo HS 
Roger Stone Dickinson HS 
Bob Sundberg Minot HS 
Howard Theige Minot HS 
Nancy Tidd Fargo North HS/Fargo Shanley HS 
Myron Wagner Fargo South HS 
Rich Wardner Dickinson HS 
Bob Wicker Cavalier HS 
Jerry Wilson Bismarck Century HS 
Wiley Wilson Minot Model HS/Minot State 
Allyn Workman Lisbon HS 

In addition the following active coaches have been 
nominated. Their completed data forms together with let-
ters of recommendations have been received by the 
NDHSCA Office: 

Darrell Anderson Bismarck HS 
Jon  Bertsch Wells County HS 
Clint Chamberlin Williston HS 
Dan Imdieke Linton HS 
Bill Kelley Jamestown HS 
Barry McCleary Napoleon HS 
Patrick McNally Minot HS 
Nate  Monson Carrington HS 
Brad Sandy Harvey HS 
Larry Sandy Velva HS 
Lisa Strand Thompson HS 
Jeryl Thompson Drayton HS 

 

In addition to the preceding nomination forms for Hall of 
Fame Nominees, the following coaches have been nomi-
nated and have been sent material; however, documenta-
tion has not been received: 
Gary Adair Enderlin HS 
Brian  Anderson New Town HS 
Darrell Berglund Hazen HS 
Charlie  Hanneman (deceased) Rugby HS 
Wade Kuehl Oakes HS 
Lisa Sinjem Minot HS 
Bob  Waldal Beach HS 
Terry West Grand Forks Red River HS 

 

Any NDHSCA member who is an active 
coach may be nominated. Anyone may nominate 
coaches for Hall of Fame induction.  NDHSCA 
Hall of Fame Nomination forms are available on 
the Association website: www.ndhsca.com. 

 

      Hall of Fame Nominations Data on File  

The 2011 NDHSCA Hall of Fame Induction media release is on the front page of the Winter Issue of the Dakota 
Coach. Several people have made reference to the query of who has been nominated for Hall of Fame. 

We want to point out that once a coach has been nominated, his or her document is kept on file at the NDHSCA 
Office. The documents are amended with information as NDHSCA is made aware of changes or additions.  

As of December 1, 2010, the following retired, inactive, or deceased coaches have completed documents for the 
Association: 
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PLEASE NOTE 

Each sportõs All-State Roster is inserted to the website  

as the rosters are prepared and proofed. 

See the All-State Tab on the website.  ndhsca.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
The North Dakota High School Coaches Association has decided to provide a ñGelaine Orvik Scholar-
ship.ò The idea of this scholarship was brought to the NDHSCA Executive Board at the 2008 State 
Convention by Joe Howell. Gelaine Orvik is known as the Executive Secretary of the NDHSCA. He has 
also held this position on the National level. Gelaine has touched thousands of lives through his tireless 
effort and enthusiasm not only for we the coaches, but more importantly for student athletes. He is an 

outstanding role model, mentor, coach, teacher, person, and friend. 

This scholarship will commemorate what Mr. Orvik has long stood for, helping students through 
scholarship. We would like to establish this fund so it will last a long time. In order to do this we are ask-

ing for donations. Any donation, no matter how big or small will assist us in accomplishing this goal. 

Please feel free to give this information to a past member of the NDHSCA, or someone else you feel 
would be willing to contribute towards this scholarship. Remember this donation is tax deductible. 

Please make checks payable to NDHSCA Gelaine Orvik Scholarship Fund.  

Please Print  
 
Person Donating__________________________________________________________________ 
 

Address_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

City________________________________________ State_______________ Zip____________ 
 

Home Phone________________ Work Phone________________ Cell Phone_________________ 
 

E-mail Address___________________________________________________________________ 
 

Amount of Donation________________________  Date___________________________ 

Thank you for your generous offer!  

PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM AND DONATION TO:  NDHSCA Office 
 3457 26th Avenue South 
 Fargo, ND 58103 
 

PLEASE DETACH THIS BOTTOM PORTION FOR YOUR TAX RECORDS  

 

Person Donating_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Amount of Donation____________________________       Date__________________________________________ 



 

    Steve Dunrud is a 

graduate of Fosston 
(MN) High School 
and Mayville State 
University. He is 
presently in his 20th 
year of teaching and 
coaching at Rolla 
High School and 
presently at Botti-
neau High School. 
He has coached foot-
ball, volleyball, track 

& field and boysô basketball. 
Dunrudôs coaching record in football is 

116 wins with 51 losses; he has coached 
his teams to 303 victories in volleyball with 
228 losses. 

Coach Dunrud has provided profes-

sional service as a member of the volleyball 
advisory committee for one term. He has 
served as a speaker at the NDHSCA 
Coaches Convention several times. 

Steve has been honored as football 
Regional Coach of the Year four times 
(1989, 1993, 1994 and 1999). He was 
named volleyball District Coach of the Year 
five times (1998, 1999, 2000, 2001 and 
2005), before being named volleyball Re-
gional Coach of the Year five times (1997, 
1998, 1999, 2000 and 2001). He was also 
named track and field Regional Coach of 
the Year in 2005. Dunrud served as assis-
tant football coach for the NDHSCA-Shrine 
football game in 1995 and 2000. 

Jason Kersten, Bottineau High School 
Superintendent endorses Mr. Dunrud as a 
Vice Presidential candidate for NDHSCA.   
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NDHSCA Vice Presidential Candidates (continued from page 1) 

Lisa Strand is a graduate of 
Northwood High School, with her 
undergraduate degrees from 
Moorhead State University and 
Mayville State University. She 
coached for 22 years at Thompson 
High School. She has coached 
volleyball, girlsô basketball, and 
track and field.   

Coach Strand has coached 
her teams to a 656-155 record in 
volleyball in 22 seasons. Her girlsô 
basketball teams have a 129-105 
record over a 11 year span. She 
has not compiled her record while serving as head track 
and field coach for five seasons. 

Strand has coached her volleyball teams to state 
championships four times (1997, 1998, 2004 and 2005). 
She also coaches the Thompson Elementary volleyball 
program. She also serves as coach of Thompson com-
munity T-ball, little league baseball, softball and Junior 
Babe Ruth baseball.  Coach Strand also served as As-
sistant Athletic Director at Thompson High School (2002-
2006).  

Lisa has served as a member of the volleyball advi-

sory committee for one term. She has just begun her 
second year as the NDHSCA-Optimistsô All-Star Volley-
ball Co-Chair position.   

Strand has been selected volleyball District Coach 
of the Year four times (1995, 1999, 2002 and 2003) and 
volleyball Regional Coach of the Year four times (1997, 
1998, 2008 and 2010). She was also selected as 
NDHSCA Volleyball State Coach of the Year in 2005 and 
2008 by her peers. Lisa was recognized by NDHSCA 
with a Certificate of Merit for 500 volleyball victories. She 
has coached the NDHSCA-Optimistsô Volleyball Series 
four times (1995, 1998, 2005 and 2006).   

Lisa has been endorsed as a candidate for 
NDHSCA Vice President by Thompson High School Su-
perintendent, Jerry Bartholomay. Lisa and her husband 
Kevin have two children: Jace and Jettie. 

 
Sponsor of the  
Outstanding  

Senior Athlete Awards  

Steve Dunrud  
Lisa Strand  



 

-From the Executive Secretaryõs Desk 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! I know 
that I am about a month behind schedule with the 
publication of the Dakota Coach, but I have en-

joyed myself. People have often asked me ñWhat 
are you doing now that you have retired?ò Well, the 
truth is that I have not retired! I am not teaching 
and coaching, but I have continued with my life in 
other ways. 

One of the most enjoyable tasks I perform is to 
orchestrate the activities of NDHSCA. I have en-
joyed this for over 30 years and hope to continue 
for another year or so, the Lord willing, the Red 
River does not sweep my Condo off its foundation, 
and NDHSCA Members continue with their faith in 
my performance. Really, only a few more years! 

By now, most NDHSCA Members are fully 
aware of the view of our Association regarding 
Coaching Education. One of the lead front-page 
articles is on that topic. We must be prepared to 
stand up and defend our preparations to coach and 
our continued efforts to become better coaches.   

Our efforts do not include the actual certifica-
tion process that a doctor or an athletic trainer goes 
through. NHSACA went through that process to 
register as the official certifying agency with Na-
tional Organization of Certifying Agencies in 1990. 
That certifying process is much more detailed and 
certifies that the candidate has displayed knowl-
edge in the many domains of the said profession 
by answering examination questions that measure 
possession and use of the information required for 
the profession.   

The goal of The NDHSAA Ad hoc committee 

on coachesô education is to prepare us to become 
better coaches. Coaches will not have a greater 
knowledge of X and O, sport specific fundamentals 
and skills, or contest planning wisdom. The goal of 
the committee has been to prepare us to be better 
coaches and teachers with tools that coaches use 
every day: 

¶ basic fundamentals to teach and to coach 
athletics 

¶ understanding concussions in sports 

¶ Basic first aid knowledge that includes care 
and prevention of athletic injuries 

¶  CPR certification (that is being required 
more and more of all personnel in all professions 
when working with other people) 

I am committed to this 
process of educating the 
NDHSCA Members and 
the NDHSCA Executive 
Committee has committed 
support for the proposal. 
Last summer, when we 
presented the status of the 
committeeôs recommenda-
tion, we had no dissenting 
voice; that leads us to an 
enhanced support. The 
details for report ing 
ñcourse completion, record-
keeping and certificate issuance has been prepared, 
reviewed and given a preliminary launch. All systems 
are operable and workable.   

Since the beginning of the school year a few 
alarming news items have been very loud to my ears 
and the coaching leadership:  Elk River (MN) HS foot-
ball hazing incident, Moorhead (MN) HS Hockey haz-
ing incident, the Fargo School bullying incident, the 
Fargo South HS gun incident, the Fargo North HS 
knife incident and others. I am not so naïve as to think 
that these are the only incidents in school systems that 
have occurred.   

I am brought back to my senses that all these de-
velopments will continue if we as coaches, teachers, 
parents and concerned citizens put our heads into the 
sand. We need to be involved and extra cognizant of 
what is happening. Every coach and teacher needs to 
be more observant in our supervision. Our jobs are 
never done; our management and control has never 
been more important.   

During the session that I present at the Coaches 
Convention, I allude to the participation by coaches 
and teachers in developing training rules and guide-
lines. Whenever we step back because ñeverything is 
operating so smoothlyò, that is when we will most 
surely see more and different illegal and unwanted 
drug, tobacco and alcohol use, misuse and abuse than 
we can imagine. We must continue our perceptive-
ness!   

Snow and blizzards are upon us! We continue to 
have postponements and cancellations. We must have 
our ear to the weather bureauôs warnings and adviso-
ries constantly. Our responsibility in cancellations 
should always be to err on the side of safety. 

 

Gelaine Orvik 

Continued on page 8 
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Our website is up and operat-
ing well. I just had a phone call 
from an ñold friendò---not in years, 
of course, from West Texas. We 
met about 15 years ago with activi-
ties with NHSACA. He called about 
suicides in Texas, California and 
New Jersey. His query was in re-
gards to North Dakotaôs contest 
limitations, coaching out of season, 
summer camps and recruiting or-
ganizations. He had a very pointed 
question regarding recruiting as to 
ñHas a recruiting organization ever 
promised athletes scholarships if 
they participated in the organiza-
tionsô program?ò We have many 
problems, but our problems are 
miniscule when we compare to 
other states.   

The fall sports state competi-
tion was phenomenal! The Coach 
of the Year recipients have coop-
erated marvelously. We hope the 
Senior Athletes and their coaches 
have been very gracious in their 
remarks to POWERade!   

The cooperation by the Fall 
Sportsô advisory committees to 
provide suggestions for speakers 
for the 2011 Coaches Convention 
is greatly appreciated. We hope 
to begin our Convention Sched-
ule on our Website to keep all 
coaches informed as speakers 
accept our invitations. I look for-
ward to our continued conversa-
tion; please make this a two-way 
conversation. Yours until our 
Spring Issue! 

Executive Secretary (continued from page 5 
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Sponsor of the  
Outstanding  

Senior Athlete Awards  

Your locally owned  

Burger King Restaurants  
are proud to sponsor the NDHSCA  

We hope to begin 
our Convention 
Schedule on our 

Website to keep all 

coaches informed as 
speakers accept our 

invitations.  

Remember:  

NDHSCA 

Website  

www.ndhsca.com  

2010 

American Football 

Coaches Association 

Power of Influence 

Award 
 

The 2010 Power of 
Influence Award recipi-
ent has been presenta-
tion by the American 
Football Coaches Asso-
ciation and the American 
Football Coaches Foun-
dation to Brent Steuer-
wald from Shenende-
howa (NY) High School.  

Other finalists for the 
2010 award included 
Randy Vigen, Central 
Valley (Buxton, ND) High 
School. Past Finalists 
include Mike Berg, for-
merly from Grand Forks 
Central High School.  

Pete Moe, Washburn 
H igh  School  and 
NDHSCA Immediate 
Past President is the 
nominee from North Da-
kota for the 2011 Power 
of Influence Award. 



 

2011 NDHSCA Hall of Fame (continued from page 1) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ron Carlson  served his profession at 

many levels. He was a member of the NDHSCA 
Boysô Basketball Advisory Committee to 
NDHSAA (1990-1992). Ron was a Co-Chair of 
the NDHSCA/NHSACA National Coaches Con-
vention Boysô Basketball host committee in 
2001 when the National Convention was held in 
Fargo. He chaired the CND Conference for the 
1978-1979 year. Carlson served on the 
NDHSAA Board of Directors (2002-2006). He 
presently is an active member of the Mayville 
State University Alumni Association where he 
has been active since 2004. In 2006 Ron was 
recipient of the Mayville State Distinguished 
Alumni Award. 

Coach Carlson  was recognized by the 
Minnewaukan City Council as Citizen of the 
Year in 1995. He was awarded NDHSCA Dis-
trict Boysô Basketball Coach of the Year Honor 
in 1987, 1995, 2000, 2002, 2007 and 2008. Ron 
was tabbed NDHSCA Region 4 boysô basket-
ball Coach of the Year in 1990, 1995, 2000, 
2002, 2007 and 2008 by his peers. He was also 
named NDHSCA Class B State Boysô Basket-
ball Coach of the Year in 2000. 

The recipients for the 2011 induction will be 
Ron Carlson,  head Boysô Basketball, Football 
and Track and Field Coach at Minnewaukan North 
High School; Dallas Kopp, retired head Footbal, 
Girlsô Golf, Girlsô Track and Field, Baseball and 
Assistant Basketball Coach at Grand Forks Red 
River High School, Grand Forks Central High 
School and Larimore High School; Leland Opp, 
head Girlsô Track and Field, Boysô and Girlsô Cross
-Country, Boysô Basketball, and Girlsô Basketball 
Coach at Hazen High School; Mike Schatz, re-

tired Head Football, Boysô Basketball, Boysô Golf, 
and Boysô Track and Field Coach at Ellendale 
High School and New England High School; and 
Randy Vigen, Head Football Coach, Boysô Bas-

ketball, Assistant Boysô Basketball, Junior High 
School Boysô Basketball Coach and Athletic Direc-
tor at Central Valley (Buxton) High School. They 
will receive their awards at the NDHSCA Annual 
Awards Banquet that will be held at 6:30 PM at 
the Mandan Seven Seas Best Western Confer-
ence Center. 

~  ~  ~   
 
Ron Carlson is a 35 year coaching veteran 

with all his experience at Minnewaukan High 
School (1974-2008); however Minnewaukan 
cooped with Sheyenne (1990-2003) and with 
Leeds High School (2004-2008). During his 
coaching tenure at Minnewaukan HS he coached 
boysô basketball, track and field and football. 

Ron is a graduate of Portland High School 
and Mayville State University. He earned his 
graduate degree from NDSU.   

In 1976 Coach Carlson  led the Midgets to a 

conference Football title. Thereafter his major 
coaching duties were centered on boysô basket-
ball. Carlsonôs boysô basketball teams won 14 
conference titles and 12 district championships. 
He mentored Minnewaukan to seven Regional 
basketball runner up titles and four Regional 
Championships.   
Carlsonôs football teams won 28 victories 

over a five year span while the Minnewaukan 
boysô basketball teams won 578 victories for Ron.   

 
Continued on page 10 
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Ron Carlson 



 

2011 NDHSCA Hall of Fame (continued from page 9) 
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Leland Opp is a graduate of Hazen High 

School and Minot State University. He has 
spent his entire 25 year coaching profession at 
Hazen High School. He has served as coach of 
boysô and girlsô cross-country, boysô and girlsô 
basketball and girlsô track and field at Hazen. 
He and his wife, Jennifer, have two children: 
son, Jarett, and daughter, Allison. 

Coach Opp  has directed the Hazen Bison 

to Badland Conference titles in girlsô track and 
field 11 years. The Bison also won District 
Championships in girlsô basketball twice. He 
guided Hazen to Region Runner up titles in 
girlsô basketball in 2010; girlsô cross-country in 
1991, 1992 and 1993; and boysô cross-country 
in 1992 and 1993. Hazen High School won Re-
gional Girlsô Track and Field Championships 20 
times and a Girlsô Basketball Championship in 
2009 with Leland at the helm. Opp conducted 
the Bison to State Runner up Titles in Girlsô 
Track and Field (2010), Girlsô Cross-Country 
(1992 and 1993) and Boysô Cross-Country 
(1992 and 1993). Coach Oppôs Girlsô Track and 
Field Teams won State Championships seven 
times and his Girlsô Cross-Country won a State 
Title once (1991). 

Ron Carlson was nominated for the NDHSCA 

Hall of Fame by Mike Callahan, Minnewaukan 
High Schoolôs Athletic Director.   

Ron and his wife, Claudette, have three chil-
dren: Jennifer, Ryan and Joanna; they also have 
nine grandchildren. 

   

     Dallas Kopp  be-

gan his 40 year 
coaching career as 
head football coach, 
head baseball coach 
and assistant boysô 
basketball coach at 
L a r i mo r e  H i g h 
School (1960-1962) 
before he moved to 
Grand Forks to be-
come assistant foot-
ball coach at Central 
High School (1962-

1967). He com-
pleted his coach-
ing tenure as head 

football coach, head girlsô track and field coach 
and head girlsô golf coach at Red River High 
School (1967-2000). 

Kopp led the Roughrider girlsô golf teams to 

eight Eastern Dakota Conference championships. 
He also guided the Red River High School girlsô 
golf teams to six East Region Runner up titles. 
Dallas led those Roughrider girlsô golf teams to 
two State Championships in 1988 and 1990. In 
1987 mentored his Red River girlsô track and field 
team to a second place finish at the state meet. 
Kopp has a football win-lost record of 51-50. 

Coach Kopp  was recognized by his peers as 
NDHSCA Class A Girlsô Golf Coach of the Year 
three times (1985, 1989 and 1995). Dallas has 
refereed several state basketball tournaments as 
well as college and university contests. He also, 
has umpired the American Legion Baseball World 
Series. 

Coach Kopp was nominated for the NDHSCA 
Hall of Fame by Gelaine Orvik, NDHSCA Execu-
tive Secretary. Dallas  and his wife, Beth, have 
four children: Mike, Jode, Dan and Mark.  

Leland Opp 

Continued on page 11 

Dallas Kopp 


